
Uniformed Services Employment 
and Reemployment Rights Act
Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment 
Rights Act

Insight — 4/5/2005 12:00:00 AM

Last December, Congress passed a law adding additional requirements to 
the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act 
(commonly known as "USERRA"). USERRA protects the job rights of 
individuals who voluntarily or involuntarily leave employment positions to 
undertake military service. The law also prohibits employers from 
discriminating against past and present members of the uniformed 
services and applicants to the uniformed services. 

One of the requirements of the December 2004 amendments to USERRA 
is that employers must provide employees entering military service with a 
notice of their rights, benefits and obligations under USERRA. This notice 
requirement was effective March 10, 2005. On that date, the Department 
of Labor issued a model notice in the form of a poster. The notice should 
be posted in the locations where employers typically place notices to 
employees. Alternatively, the notice can be provided by hand-delivery, mail 
or e-mail. 

Since the deadline for posting the notice has already passed, employers 
should print and post the Department of Labor's model notice as soon as 
possible. The Department of Labor's press release describing the poster, a 
link to a web page from which the poster can be downloaded, as well as 
additional information about USERRA can be found at 
www.dol.gov/vets/programs/userra/.

Please contact a member of the Benefits Law Group of Holland & Hart LLP 
if you would like assistance in understanding and meeting your obligations 
to your employees serving in the military.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 

http://www.dol.gov/vets/programs/userra/


seek the advice of your legal counsel.


